Mr. Bernard Frazier, Philbrook Art Museum, Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Dear Poco:

It was good to see you located so pleasantly and beautifully. I want to congratulate you on the fine set-up you have there.

Sorry I didn't have longer to sit down and talk about the old times when you used to win championships for Kansas on the track team. Those are the days, I know, that you would like to talk about.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds, the monthly letter I send to our boys overseas, and am putting you on our mailing list.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH